Minutes of the 2017 Annual Meeting


The MEFC Annual Business meeting was held on Sunday, March 12, 2017 with 54 members present. 


It was m/s/c to accept the new members, Jamie Johnson, Derrick Alquist, Christy Alquist and Liz Ross. The new members were welcomed!


The secretary’s report was read and approved.


The Treasurer’s report was given by Doug Goodburn and Steve Nelson. Marty Jenness and Nathan Bush had previously audited the books. The total income for the year was $340,718.44, total expenses were $379,362.99 with an ending balance of $117,891.77. The general fund has $66,687.34. Doug shared that Pastor Pete gets a monthly check for the youth account but that there are others that also donate to the youth. It took approximately $50,000 to shingle both the church roof and also the parsonage roof. $40,000 was spent on the parsonage remodel but that there will be some more spent as they will possibly be doing some more in the basement and also to the back patio area. There were a lot of expenses lumped into one category titled “Supplies” but that includes conference fees, motels, Sunday School expenses, VBS, etc. It was decided to switch insurance companies that the church is covered under and this change saved us approximately two thousand dollars. 


The Nominating Committee for this year was Jodi Lovell, Greta Petersen, Jen Hart, Bruce Johnson, Pastor Pete, Pastor Barry and Mark Johnson. One office was presented from the floor, Kathy Malcolm requested that Liz Ross be added to the Music Committee. It was m/s/c to accept that proposal. It was m/s/c to accept the nominations on the ballot. 



Pastor Barry shared that when he first came he was told that they would have a permanent Pastor by fall. He first thought that maybe that was a little too quick, especially having Pastor Larry here for 27 years, but that didn’t end up happening anyway. He shared that he and Ronda have enjoyed there time here at MEFC. He has enjoyed the leaders on the Deacon Board and he has enjoyed working with Pastor Pete, Marlys and now Kathy Nelson. He encouraged all that your work at the church does not go unnoticed…..God sees what you do!! Pastor Barry shared that Kathy Nelson has transitioned into the secretary position very well. She has had a very busy week with preparing for the annual meeting and also helping them with the meal on the day of Pastor Pete’s Licensing Counsel. Pastor Barry also thanked the Parsonage Committee which consisted of Marlys Anderson, Pastor Pete, Kent Schmillen, Tim Petersen, Linda Hughes and Mark Johnson. 


The Search Committee consists of Scott Lovell, Pat Johansen, Molly Paulsrud, Jason Farver, Roger Smith, Sharon K. Nelson, Pastor Barry and Mark Johnson. Pastor Barry thanked them for all of their work and said that Chris McComic complimented them too as he has been interviewing with more than one church and appreciated our committee and the information they shared and the questions that they asked. 


Marlys Anderson was presented with a $75 gift certificate to the Golden Pheasant and also a gift card of $250 for Rhodside Blooming House. We all appreciate the work that Marlys did for our church and she was very appreciative of our gift and shared that she loves our church family!


Pastor Pete thanked everybody and gave Praise to God for what is happening at MEFC! He shared that he has some junior high girls that are not only coming to youth group but inviting friends! God is working in our youth! Pastor Pete said that the high school group is smaller but they have had some good discussions. He appreciates all who help with the youth. Pastor Pete encouraged us to pray for the team of youth and adults that will be going to Haiti June 12-21st. They will be serving Easter Breakfast and encourage all to attend as that money raised will go towards the Haiti trip. 


We had voted last year to accept a 90% vote for a permanent Pastor instead of 75% vote which was stated in our church constitution. Pastor Barry encouraged us to not change the constitution. A motion was made to go back to having a 75% vote for a Senior Pastor. It was m/s/c to accept this motion. 


With Pastor Chris McComic and his family coming next weekend to candidate, it was decided that we would schedule the vote for Sunday night, March 19th at 6:30. Another motion was made that if you attended the Saturday night event, or the Sunday morning Questioning during the Sunday School hour or the service that Pastor Chris will preach, that you can submit an absentee vote by Sunday night, as long as you attended one of the events and was able to meet Pastor Chris McComic. 


It was m/s/c to accept what the Missions Committee had presented which is as follows:

Decrease Brent & Anna Anderson’s amount by $1000 but increase the amount given to Green Pastures, which is the home that they support. 

Drop Tim & Carolyn Dahlin.

Increase Ron & Claudin Glynn (Awana Missionaries) by $400.

Increase Jeff & Kaitlin Nelson by $500.

Support Andrew Stout with $1000.

Increase Alicia Whitmore by $500. 


A letter was read from Jason Farver as he was not able to be at the meeting encouraging us to support hiring a Pastor for the church in Haiti. 

It was discussed that if we built the church in Haiti that the church needs a Shepherd and that we should provide that leader too. It was m/s/c to provide $6000 per year for that Pastor and that this money will come out of the money we already have in the Haiti Fund. If any want to give donations to this specifically they should make that known when donating to the Haiti Fund. 


It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting. Pastor Barry prayed.

